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[ PROCEEDINGSH

ADMINISTRAT:VE LAW JUDGE LOUIS G. COCHERES:

Good morning, .adies and gentlemen. We're here today for

basically a total of four hearings, but we're only going to

thave three because one gentleman has opted not to show. I

think that was Mr. Simon,

Is Mr. Tavyior in the room?

MS. STREIGHTIFF: No. Judge, ﬁr. Taylor has
(nﬁt come in yet. I'm going to step gﬁt and check teo see
what his status is, and I'11 get back to ycu. |

JUDGE COCEERES: 9kay, then. We'll be off

lthe record and wait for Mr. Taylor.

(Whereupon, a brief recess was
P taken.)

JUDGE COCHERES: Geood morning, ladies and

lgentlemen. We are a little late getting started, but this

is what I believe to be the final hearing in the matter of

Preston Pfeifly and Shayne Flood and Kevin Tayiar and Felix

Trevino versus T-Netix and Verizon Select Bervices,

Incorporated, at the following Commission docke:t nurmbers:

1C-20042802, C-20042852, C-20042878, and C-20042879.

I currently have 1n the hearing room spread

throughout the country by telephone the following parcies:

I have Ms. Edmonds in her Washington, DC office; I hawe her

clients, Ms. Carpenter and I don't remember who else is

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-71580
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going to be with Ms. Carpenter today, but they are in
Dallas, Texas, generally; I have Mr. Kazee representing
Verizon Select Services alsc in Dallas, Texas, with Mr.

Ries; and I have Mr. Lehman representing Verizon Select

Services in ARltoona, Pennsylvania; and I have Mr. Williams

from Verizon Select Services, I believe, in California, and

that's a biy state but we won't narrow it down for right now

where he really is because T don't know.

I have Mr. 9féifly in Rockview State

'Correctianal Institute, and 1 have Mr. McCaslin in the
IlHuntingdon State Correctional Institute; and we're waiting

for Mr. Taylor to join Mr. McCaslin, chever, we're already

late getting started and I think 1t would be appropriate for
us to begin with Mr. McCaslin.

Mr. McCaslin, I know you were one of the

inmates who signed the original Pfeifly complaint. That's
Wfine. I read back through the complaint; but, as a
fiConmplainant, you are responsible for presenting your own

case. So I assume that you're going to be the witness

today: is that true?
MR. McCASLIN: Yes, sir.
cUODGE COCHERES:  All right. I want vou to

reise your right hand.

 whereupon,

BRUCE McTASLIN,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARNY - (717} 761=7150




Fosud

¥

%

10

1

12

13

18
19
21
23

24

25

260

Lo

} ' v
thaving been duly swozn, testified as follows:

i ‘ CUDGE COCHERES: Tell me your name and

{ ddress so that we can identify you for the record.

E THE WITNESS: Bruce McCaslln, Huntingdon
‘Pr; son.

* o DIRECT TESTIMONY

; JUDGE COCEERES: All right. I know the
general nature of your compla:nt is about the phene system.

Tell me what problems you have experienced.

THE WITNESS: - I've been c¢ut off several
’timeég I've had a couple of phone blocks put on énd just
the constant interruptions throughout the rhone
cénversaﬁion.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Let's talk about
,discsnnections for a moment. What do ycu'mean;by
disconnection?

THE WITNESS: In the middle of the phone

llcall, there'll be a recording comes on stating that special

calling features are not allowed, and then the phone just

flyoes dead.

JUDGE COCHERES: Arnd tell me something, sir.
Wwhen you call, what locations are you calling? I don't need

to know the people's names, but I'm kind of interested in

knowirng where they live.

THE WITstS: All of them were in the

COMMONWEALTH AREPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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narthern part of Pennsylvania.
SUDGE COCHERES: Okay. &And do you have any
tidea in what kind of timeframe or how often this occurs?
THE WITNESS: In the last four, five months
I've been cut off six or seven times talking to my parents
~alone. | | | ‘
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Do you koow when this
problem first started? |
THE WITNESS: Somewheres in June.
JUDGE COC&ERES: June of what yéar, sir?
THE WITNESS: Of 2005.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. But you joined on to

this complaint in 2004 complaining about this lissue. When

édid the problem of disconnections start, in 2004 or garlier?
; THE WITNESS: I couldn't say for sure. It
was shortly after the first of the vear. |

’ JUDGE COCHERES: Again, is that after the

first of 20047

THE WITNESS: 2004, yes, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. And is there any

| particular pattern that you're noticing? Are you callin
P : g g

your parents and having that problem? Other family members
and having that problem?
THE WITNESS: So far it's been mostly my

parents.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. What do you know

about the telephone system that vour parents have? Do they

I
fluse a cordless phone tor example?

THE WITNESS: Yes, they do. They have both

cordless and one hooked up to a rcord.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. To differéntiate, one
‘18 a hardline and one is éfCQrdless: is that what you're
ltelling ne?

THE WITNESS:  Yes, sir.

JUDGE COQUHERES: I don't suppose yvou call

anybody on a cell phone, do you?
THE WITNESS: Hoft that I know of. As far as
I know, it's either a cordless or a hardline,

% JUDGE COCHERES: ©Okay. And is there anything
gmore about the disconnectioﬁ prabiem before we go on to the
énéxt issue that you raised? |
3 THE WITHESS: No.
JUDGE COCHERES: AlL right. Let's talk about
interruptions.  What kind of interruptions ére you concerned
ébau:?

THE WITNESS: Just at the beginning of the
pheone call they tell everybody that we're in a prison and
all that about being recorded; and, then just throughout the

conversation, they come in and tell them all over again that

this phore c¢all can be recorded and is monitored and ali.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (71731 7617150
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JUDGE COCEFRES: And why is that a concern to

you?

THE WITNESS: I figure they already know I'm
in prison. I don't see where they would need to be
constantly reminded.

JUDGE COCEERES: How many times are you

tinterrupted like that?

THE WITNESS: Four times.

? JUDGE COCEERES: Do you count as one of the
jfovr times the announcement at the beginning of the call?

THE WITNESS: Ne, sir.

i

H .

% | JUDGE COCRERES: Okay. And are all of your
i

licalls collect calls?

i
‘ THE WITNESS: Yes, they are.
JUDGE COCHERES: ODkay. What did you mean by

blockages?

THE WITNESS: I've had a phone block on my
parents' phone call and my sister-in-law's phene, and I'm
not sure what they were for. But I tried to make a call and

the recording wousd come on saving this call has a long

fldistance block on it and then that was it,

JUDGE COCHERES:  How often do vou call those
numbers?
THE WITNESS: My parents I usually call once

a week, my sister-in-law every couple of mcnths.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 781-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Were there any other

lissues that you wanted to tell me about regarding ycur phone

service?

THE WITNESS: Just the cost of what it costs
to make a collect call to them compared to what it would
noxmally be if I was cn’the street.

JUDGE COCEERES: - Do you think that's an

appropriate comparison?

THE WITHNESS: I don't see why not. I don't

think I should be paying more or having them pay more for a

leollect call from me than it would be from anybody else out

there who's in the same distance,

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, I've heard this

jjlcomplaint before. I can't tell vou that I've been real good

about ruling in the prisoner's favor on this. D¢ you Know

how nuch a collect call costs?

THE WITNESS: Calling my parents costs $5 and

flcalling my sister~in-law or sister is, I <hink, just a

little over $8,

JUDGE COCHERES: Ard for how many minutes on

tne phone is that?

THE WITNESS:  Fifteen.
JUDGE COCHERES: What town do your parents
live in?

THE WITNESS: They live in Westfield, PA.

COMMONWEALTH HEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: And,how far away from

éﬁuntingdan 13 that?

THE WITNESS: Just about 160 miles.

JUDGE COCHERES: The reason I'm asking is, §5
doesn't sound like enough money to call your parents.
You'rse getting a dea; there.  Everybody else ?ays nore.

THE WITNEES: Well, for them it 1is, yes; but

my sister-in-law and brother or sister is a little bis mére.

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, I c¢an understand where
Ait would be. Vhere are they located? |

THE WITNESS: Theyfre located in the sane
general area. My sister-in-law lives in the same house as:
my parents, and'my sister lives in a little town called
iLiLLlE‘M&fﬁh.

1 JUOGE COZEERES: You really do have me
puzzled when you tell me that they all live pretty close to
,eéch cther.,

THE WITNEssi They're all within 15, 20 miles
of each other. ;‘

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Do you have any other
problems with your phone service that yod want to tell me
apout? | |

THE WITNESS: Nothing that I can think of.

SUDGE COCEERES: ‘All right. At this point

I'm going to allow cross-examination of you to occur by the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY | (717} 761.2150
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company attorneys, and we'fll start with Ms. Edmonds.
MS. EDMONDS: All right.

CROSS~EYXAMINATION

[lBY MS. EDMONDS:

. - Hi, Mr. McCaslin.
1. . Pardon ne.
Q. Hi. I just have one question for ycu. In your

testimony you allege that there was a certain number of

calls that were blocked when you placed the call; is that

garrect?
A. Yes, ma'am.
O Can you specify the dates where you experienced

numbers dialed to blocked, I guess -- or calls to blocked

inanbers?

1A. I don't know the dates.
Q. Can you give me an estimate of a date?
Somewheres back in early to mid 2004.

MS. EDMONDS: Okay. Thank you. No further
guestions.
JUDGE COCEERES: Mr. Lehman.

MR. LEHMAN: Just one, Your Honor.,

BY MR, LEHMAN:

3

. Mr. McCaslin, so there are no current blocks on your

ine; is that correct?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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A.’ Ne, not now.
MR, LEHMAN: Thank you. That's all I have.
’JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

Now, Mr. McCaslin, this is kind of like your
last bite at the apple for right now. isythere anything
else you wanbk to tell me that perhaps discussing the ilssues
:with eirther Ms. Bdmonds cr Mr. Lehman dgenerated more
information that you haven't alfeady told me about?

THE WITNESS: ﬁa, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

| | {(Witness excused.)

JUDGE COCHERES: Let's go off the record,
’them,

{Whereupon, a brief recess was
taken.)

JUDGE COCHERES: T'm.pleased to say that Mx.

|Taylor has been able to join us.

Mr, Taylor, I'm Judge Cocherés‘v This is’your
opportunity to have the hegaring fer the complaiat tﬁat you
submitted, and I'm going to assume thas you're going to bde
the witness for your side of the case, sir.

MR. TAYLOR: Yes, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. T want you to
‘raise your right hand. |

Whereupon,

- COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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KEVIN TAYLDOK,

lhaving been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COQCHERES: Let's identify you for the
record. Tell me your name and your address, plezse.

THE WITNESS: Kevin Téylor. Inmate number is
DQ~2227, 1100 PikekSLreet, Huntingdon, PA 16654. | |

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you. Now, I want you

to know that I did look over the complaints yesterday, and I

do know what yours talked about. I know it's about
telephone problems, but we're here Lo create a record. I

want you to tell me about the problems that you have

experienced.

THE WITHESS: Okay. On numerous occasions,
about three or four occasions that I can recall, using the
inmate telephone system here I was either disconnected or

there's several interruptions. And, when I filed the

complaint to the phone people here, nmy answer pack was

saying that my people were either using call waiting service
or another problem, which néne of the parties were asing at
that Lime.k MQ phone was just ~-- my phone call was abruptly
cust disconnected; and that's what they were saying, that
special features weren't alLGWed.

And, like I'm saying, my people were never

using them calls. When I wrote the people here, that's what

COMMONWEALTH REPORATING COMPANY (717) 7681-7150




FORM P

10

I3

12

15

17

18

19

20

(ol goomremer

T

269

they told me, that they were using these special features.

JUDGE COCHERES: ©Okay. Let's talk about it a

little more specifically here, First of all, where are thé

ipeople located that you're calling? Where in Pennsylvania?

THE WITNESS: My father's number, he's

located in New Tripoli; and twice I got disconnected with
him. And, like, three times I called a girlfriend of mine
lon her cell phone using the inmate precall [sic) stuff that

 they scll here now so we pay for the call ahead of time.

JUDGE COCHERES: Those are prepaid minutes,
are they? :
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE CCCHERES: All right. What happerned

it there?

THE WITNESS: I was talking to her, and she

lwas on her cell phone, the number I called; and, again, it
was just abruptly disconnected saying that she was using the
tcall waiting feature, which she wasn't. And she's located

-~ she lives in -~ her address is a Bethlehem address,

Bethlehen, Pennsylvania address.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Let's talk about your
lady friend for just a mxndte here. You know, 1've got a
cell phone in my pocket right now and I can tell you that

it's not rea. reliable; do you agree with that?

THE WITNESS: - I never owned a ¢ell phone

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781-7150
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myself, so I can't. I mean, numercus times I called her on

this and nothing ever happened; and, all of a sudden, it

just started happening. BAs a matter of fact, the ore time T

Ibelieve it was twice in one -~ I called her, it hung up. I

{aalled her back and it hung up again. After, like, three
i
minutes of talking, it just stoepped and said rno special
features allowed during these conversations.

JUDGE COCHERES: AIl right. Well.yl*mkgoing
ta be real candid with yecu here., There is natﬁing 1 can do
 on the subject of cell phones. If the person you're calling
is going to use a cell phone, you're going té have this kznd
of problem.

Let me just give you a pérsenél,example, We

kave family who lives .in Boston on my wife's side. We were

driving up to see them. We're in the car. My wite's
talking on business phone calls on her cell phone. Every

 time we went under a bridge on the interstate, she got cut

Il of£.

THEE WITNESS: Mm-hmm.

JUDGE COCHERES: They're not very reliable
phones, sir. I appreciaté that you may never have had one,
but 1 have already written several decisions that simply say
that, if the party you're calling iskusing a cell phone, you‘
just cannot céunt on that pnone staying cannected.k And I

know enough about the software and the electronics equipment

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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to know that, on the prison side, it will interpret a cell

phone switching towers or switching signals or going under a

llbridge and cut you off. So, if ycu're going to talk to that

‘young lady, you've got to call bher on a hardline phone.

THE WITNESS: Well, she was in her house.

JUDGE CCCHERES: Oxay. What do you know
about your fathex's phone? |

THE WITNESS: As far as what?

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, does he use a.cardless
phone to talk to you?

THE WITNESS: Not that I pelieve. It's just

2 regular phone. It's mot no -~ I don't believe it's a

cordless.

JUDGE COCHERES: Godd. And are_ﬁhdse the
only problems you”vé nad with the phone sysﬁem is being cut
wffé |

THE WITNESS: Besides there's the canstant

interruptions of service coming on talking about, you know

-~ let me think what it says again because it still deoes 1t

now., It does it to everybody.

JUDGE COCHERES: Let me help you here. By

chance does it say that this call is from a prison and

subject to recording and menitoting?
THE WITNESS: Yes, siY.

JUDGE COCHERES:  0Okay. Not like I've never

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717} 7681-7150
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heard this story befoie, okay?
THE WITNESS: VYes. It does it approximatediy

about four or five times during a phene call most of the

itirmes when T call.

JUDGE COCHERES: When you say feour or five

times, do you mean thet, when you first place the call, you

ll hear kind of a longer message; 18 that one of them?

THE WITNESS: After that. After that long
message, after my'people accept the call, then as I'm
talking most of the times I can count four times. Every now
and then it might go to five. It will ceme on as we're

talking again. It will interrupt us saying that this call

! 15 subject to monitering and recording.

JUDGE COCHERES: And, also, does that
completely preempt your’ccnversation?

THE WITNESS: Yes, it does. can't hear
‘them and they caﬁ't hear me. ’

JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right. And does it also
give you a little reminder when you've got one miﬁute left
in your phone cail? | |

THE WITNESS: Yes, one minute and then at 15
sgc&nds.
| JUDGE COCHERES: ches that completely preempt
your phone conversation, too?

THE WITNESS: Yes, it does.

COMMONWEALTH REPOATING COMPANY: (717} 761-7150




&

2e

1t

1

I

14

16
17
18

149

22

23

24

273

JUDGE COCHERES: You can't talk through thase
two announcements?

THE WITNESS: No.

- JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Do you have any idea

when this problem with the disconnections started up?

THE WITNESS: Let me think back. It was,
like, basically right when they started selling -- they
switched over to this new phone system and started selling

these prepaid minutes., That's when I started having the

problems, To me that was, like, 2003, end of 20G2,

Leginning of 2003, I think it was.

JQDGE COCHERES: You're right. Tell me abbut
the prepaid minutes. Do you buy and pay for all of your
phone calls?

THE WITNESS: Most of the times, yes. I

mean, I can't now. I don't use it to call. I used to call

pretty much but now I'm unable to. I lost my jobk here so I

lcan*t buy the minutes. But before, yes, I used to buy all

my minutes and ca:; ny family like thart.

JUDGE COCEERES: How often do yad call vyour
family? |

THE WITNESS: Now, once a month or once every
month I call now.

JUDGE COCEERES: Do you call them oﬁ your

dime, or do they take a collect call?

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY. {717) 761:7150
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THE WITNESS: Right now they take a collect

call from me.

i

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. And let me think
here.

THE WITNESS: And now that I'm calling
fleollect, I'm having problems sometimes reaching my people.

lft's saying that these numbers are unavailable to take

collect calls, and I have to send in paperwork and get these
phone numbers; and the phone numbers that the jail provided

me when I finally did get a hold of my people when I got

enoﬂgh money in call and to buy & precall {[sic], they're

saying that these numbers ain’t working that the company's

fgiving them numbérs and they've got to run arsund through

Lhe company detting these different numbers ¢ get this

iitaken care of.

Now that they finally reached a point where

lthey have to do -- I think it’'s Verizon, whoever -- they

have to purchase calling minutes ithrough tfhem or like, L

think, it's $50, 5100 and $500, I believe it was they said.

They've got to purchase this through them, like, a bkilling

sexvice in order for me to calil them. 1In other words,
llthey're saying if they run over that amount that they

s lpurchased, I'm not allowed to calil until they pay that bill.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

MS§. CARPENTER: Your Honoz, I'm sorry for

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717)761 7150
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interrupting. This is Ms. Carpenter, and we are having a

very hard time hearing Mr. Tavlor.

JUDGE COCEERES: Mr. Taylor, the technology

| today is not all that perfect. If you're using the

o ‘
Speakerphone, sit closer to it and pull 1t clese to you.

THE WITNESS: Okay. I'm Lrying to bend over
to 1it.

I¢ that fine, ma'am?

MS. CARPENTER: That is better. - Thank vou.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you, Ms. Carpenter.
MS. CARPENTER: ?au're welzome.

JUDGE COCHERES: Just so, Mr. Taylor, you

dont't think you're the only one, she yelled at me egarlier.

Mr. Taylor, <o you know heoew often you were

lealling your family before you lost your jeb in the prison?

THE WITNESS: Usually about every other week.
(Every other weeck I'd cail nmy family ér my friends,; you krncw,
using the prepaid numbers sometimes. Sometimes I'd call
them collect, you know. It varies, you know. If I was ahle
Lo affordiit that week, then I went to the store to buy the
prepaid minutes. I bought them and I used them* If I
wasn't able to éfford them, I just called themr collect.

JUDGE COCHERES: How many preapproved numbers
are on your list?

THE WITNESS: I have approximately about 12,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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13, 1 think.

JUDGE COCHERES: Are thev all in

Pennsylvania?

THE WITNESS: HNo. I have two out of state.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

THE WITNESS: One in Atlanta, Georgia, and
one in California.

CUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Is there anything
else you want to tell me about your telephcne problems
before I lét the attorneys for the companies talk to you?

THE WITNESS: 'No. I think that would be

about it for now that I can remember.

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds.

THE WITNESS: ExXcuse me.

'JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

THE WITNESS: One other thing T wanted to
comment reas quiék about was when you sald abcut the cell

phone, when I called my girlfriend, she was always in c¢ne

place., She wasn't in a car moving arxound cr nothing. She

was in one place. She was either at her home residence, or

she was at her job. It's not like she was in a car driving

cUDGE COCHERES: It doesn’'t make a blg
difference, sir, but I appreciate the clarification.

THE WITNESS: Okoy.

COMMONWEALTH REPORATING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: All right.
Ms. Edmonds, da you have any questions for
this witness?

MS. EDMONDS: I do.

CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MS., EDMONDS:
0. Mz. Teyler, good morrning. Can you provide the dates

that the calls you allege were disconnected? Can you

provide the dates those calls took plaée?

A. I don't have that paper with me. When 1 went to the

hole, a lot of my stuff got thrown away. So a lot of the

papers that were sent to me and my phone recsrds that I kept
I gouldn't find them when I came out bf the nole, which was
just back in June.

Q. ~Okay. D¢ you have a general idea as to tﬁe dates

this occurred?

A, I believe the last one cccurred with my father was, I

believe, like around September, October of last yesar.

0. 20047
1a. Yes, ma'anm.
Q. Okay. Were all the disconnects you talk about or you

raise preceded by a message stating that there had been a

lviclation of the custom calling restrictions?

A, Yeg, ma'am, and that's what I also wrote to the

prison here to find out why when my people weren't using --

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761 7150
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most of the times when I wrote them, they sent back a paper

saying that whoever I was talking to was using a call
waiting feature. They specified to me that they were using

a call waiting feature, and neither party was using a call

H

twaiting feature. That's what the prison wrote me back on

‘the complaint sheet that we £fill out here.
t

iQ. And, when you say neither garty was using a call

iwaiting feature, what do you mean by that? Dc you mean they

A. Both times when they disconnected me with my

DT g g e

igirlfriend that I called and my father.

;Q. Qkay. Does your girlftiend ard father have a call
iwaiting feature on their phone?

A, ~w9111 I know my father does, I believe, but he dces
§n$t use it; and my girlfriend on her cell phore, she does
fnot. I don't believe on her cell phone she has a ;all
waiting feature.

Q. Okay. But ycu haven't -~ have you seen an invoice
from your girlfriend's cell phone? |

A. No, ma'am, I did not.

0. Okay. This is concerning blocked calls. Do you have

fithe dates on which you called a number‘that was blocked?

A. No. The last few dates I can -- I'm not going to
kqive you exact dates, but the last -- let's see, this is

October. 1 just came out of the hole in June, and I had a

COMMONWEALTH AEFORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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problem =~ June, July. July I came cut of the hele, and I

had a problem calling my father's number.

o When you say June or July, you mean June or July of
120067

A. Yes, ma'am.

Q. Okay.

lA. I had a problem calling my father’'s number then; and,

back in March, I had a problem calling my cne friend's
number. TIt's Mr. Mushler is his name. I had a problem

calling his number, too. And those are both taken care of

‘nov.  You know, after I had to give them this number that

they gave mekhere at the prison, they went and called the
company and found out they had te pay this bill.

Both times they had said that -- with my
father, they said that he didn't pay his bill, whichk he
never received. And then, with the cther number, they said
the same thing that they didn't pay the blli: and she
provided the checxkx showing that she cid pay the bill.

MS. EDMONDS: oOkay. All right. I have no
furtﬁer guestions. ' k
JUDGE COCHERES: Mi. Lehman.
MR. LEHMAN: - Yes, ¥Your Honor.
o 7 1 j 3
BY MR, LEHMAN:

Q. Mr. Taylor, when you called ydut girlfriend on the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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cellular phone, did you call her collest?

A. No, sir, prepaid calling card. That’s the only way
we gan call the cell phones.
Q. Okay. Thank yeu, You just testified that your

tather, you believe, does have calling features on hkis

phone, however your girlfriend does not buat, either way,

| that they weren't using them. How do you know that they

i

weren't using then?

AL Well, because we were just basically -- both times we
i

1
}
% . ;
(came on saying that speciral calling features cannot be used

were talking and they just blank cut off and the becozdiﬁg
‘during this time.

Qs But you're not for sure whether they're using them or
;nst, you're just saying you just -~ you're assuming Lhey
didn't use a calling feature?

A. Well, if they would have used a calling feature, they

fwould have asked me to hold on saying the cther line was

1

:gﬂlng vlf; and I would have told chem that they couldn’t

answar it, but we were just in the middle c¢f a cenversation.
It just plain cut off.

MR. LEEMAN: All right. I have no further

questions, Your Honor.
cUDGE COCHERES: Fine.
Gkay, Mr. Taylor, this is kind of your last

bite at the apple here. Do you have anything else vou

COMMONWEALTH REDPORTING GOMPANY {(717) 761.7150
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‘haven't already told me about?

THE WITNESS: Not off the top of my mind

right now, sir..

{Witness excused.)

4
£
\
i

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Now, I want both you
‘and,Mr. McCaslin to pay attention because the COmMparny
witnesses are going to start off:; and, at the end of e=ach
’witness‘s testimony, you will have the’oppcrtunity to o ask
questidnsg | o |

Ms. Edmonds, Mr. Lehman, have you had any
agreement about whose witnesses are going first here?

MR. LEHMAN: The way we did it before was, I

lwent first so I believe I'1l do it the sams.

¢

4
§

JUDGE COCHERES: That will be fine, Mr.
ELehman{ |

MR. LEHMAN: Yes, Your Honor. 1I'd like to
call Denise Breslain. |

CUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Breslin, would you raise

yauk right hand.
Whereupon,
bENISE BRE3LIN,
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: Counselor.

BY MR. LEHMAN:

| COMMONWEALTH AEPONTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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Q. Would you please state your name and business address

| for the record, plicase.

A. Yes. Denise srealinf‘:hai's E*R*E*S~L~L-N, Verizon,
1119 16th Street, Third Floor, Altoona, Pennsylvania 16601.
iQ- And by whom are yeu employed and in what capacity?
EA. Verizon Pennsylvania, Incorporated. I am the
‘Csrrections Product Line Manager.

Q. Would you please kbriefly describe the nature and
iscope of your job responsibilities?

Al © Sure. As the Manager of the Corrections Product Line
Management Tean, ny team's responsible for t&e,pfoduct
|management, vendor relations, marketing, our financial
?result& and planning, as well as requests for proposals.

;Q, ~ Are you authorized t¢ testify on behalf Verizon in
Ethis proceeding?

%A‘ i Yes, 1 am.
@Q‘ - Have you reviewed the complaint filed in this matter?
&, Yes, I have.

Q. And were you present during the testimony given by
tne Complainants in this matter? | G

A Yes. |

Q. Could you please 5riaﬁly describe the arrangement for
the provision of inmate telephone services to the Department
of Corrections?

A, Verizon Pennsylvania provides the irmate telephone

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ({717) 761.7150
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services, which includes local and intralATA telephons
:

iservices toe the Pennsylvania Department of Corrections,
Now, these¢ are subject o the rules and regulations of the

Department of Corrections as well as the laws of

Pennsylvania.

Verizon Pennsylvania's affiliate, Verizon

lselect Services, Incorporated, otherwise xnown as VSSI,

Iprovides the interLATA telephoné service in all traffic at
‘the Department of Corrections' facilities that are not

within Verizon's territory. We also have another
subcontractor, Securus or T~Netix, which provides the inmate‘
call control system and software. We alsc subepntract tok
‘Shawncéch, which provides the site administratcr5 at the DOC
facilities. | |

0. Now, could you please briefly describs the general

operation of the inmate call system and some of the

requirements that are placed on Verizon by the Department of

Corrections.

A, Sure. Inmates in the state correctional facilities
in Pennsylvania have been given the privilege of making |
lphone calls which are subject to certain :éstrictions~placed
on them by state law and Department of Corrections
‘reqniremennsa Generally speaking, depending cun their
security'Status, they're allowed to make up te 15 minutes of

phone calls a day..
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They use phones at the facility that are only

 al1owed to make either collect or prepaid calls. If it's a

prepéld call, the inmate deposits money through a commissary
transaction at the facility into their phonekaccounr.k They
also have to register numbers which they like to call, ana
they have to be approved by the Departmént’of Corrections.
Gnce they are approved, then they can call only thésé calls
and numbers that are on theilr approved lists.

All calls actually have an announcement which
plays to the called party when the call is being made that
it's being made from a correctional facility'and that it's
’subject to monitoring and recording. Once a céll is
accepted by the célled party, a similar message -- & smallér
messége, éctualiy - replays every few minutes. 1t's state
law and it's the Department of Corrections’ contrac:ual

requirement for these overlay messages.

The Department of Corrections also has
determined that, for safety reasons, if at'any time during
these calls that the call control system detects a tone or
noise that it believes to be a:three~way call attempt, the
call would be terminated. |
Q. Could you please -~ we'll talk about the three-way
call disconnects now. Does the contract with the DOC
require that the system detect and terminate calls for

Lthree~way call attempts?

E : COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING GOMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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A, Yes, it does. Thé Jdepartment of Corrections requires
this for security purposes. The call centrol system must be
jable to prevent three-way call attempts. This requirement
18 to basically presvent inmates from COntacting people that
they do not have on their approved call list. For exanmple,
pussibly they want to prevent witness victim intimidation,
icrimlnal activi;y, and threats’to lawyers and judges.

Q. Cah the three-way call attempt be initiated by the
called party or the inmate?

AL The ralled party would be the one Lnitiating a

three-way call attempt.

0. Is three-way calling a feature offered by Verizon?

A. Yes, it is. I1t's offered either by subécribing it

émonthly of the called party can actually initiate it on a

tindividual-use basis.

Q. Now, whether one subscribes to the monthly service or

attenpts a three~way call on an individual-use basis, do

they initiate the attempt the same way?
A. Yes. They would first press and release the switch

hook to put the first caller on hold, then dial the third

knunber.

Q. Now, pressing and releasing zhe switch hook,

lcurrently, though, with modern technology, are therse éther

ways? Would they be able to press the pound key for example

or another key to initlate that?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY. {717} 76$~7150
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B. Yes. On é morée push-butten modern phone, the pound
button would be the same as the switch hook on an old rotary
phone.

’Q‘ Okay. 8¢, even if the called party does not
subscribe to the three-way calling feature, they can still
initiate a three-way call éttempt while they’axe talking to

‘an inmate; is that correct?

A, That is correct, yes.
0, Are the sensitivity of this system adjustable?
A, Yes, it is. The Department of Corrections may

require the system to be calibrated to be more or less

sensitive within a range within its own discreticn.

Q. Now, talking specifically to the individual inmates

'that have testified today, did you review the call reccrds

ifor Bruce McCaslin?

R Yes, I have. I have reviewed his cailing records

from Septenber, 2003, to the pre=zent time.

¢.  What do these records indicate about the calls he has

fihad disconnected for prohibited three—way call attempts?

ia. Mr, McCaslin has had 122 intrastate calls connected.

Of this 122, e¢ight of them have been disconnected fer a

prohibited three-way call attempt.

1a. Are there any similarities in the numbers he dialed

that were terminated for three~way call attempts?

A. Yes. Actually, all eight of the three-way call

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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ldisconnects were to the same number.

Q. Is there anything in Verizon's records to suggest

that these calls were terminaszed in error?

A. - No.

0. In your cpinion, what is the reliability of the
?threewway call detcction system?

A. Security and public safety are the main concerns in
the performance of the call control system. No system is

pérfect‘ However, as evidenced by long~standing ancg

wide-spread use of the T-Netix system nationally by Verizon

and 1ts competitors and the reliance thereuporn by priscnskat

llocal, state, and federal levels,‘the lack of complaints by
;yrisbn authorities, victims, witnesses, judges, and
attorneys of unauthorized inmate calls made nationally by
;relatively lack of similar complaints by inmates and their
Ecalled parties, it balances against the ciitical
%réquirements of the system detect and prevent likely
'hhree~way call attempts, whichkit'does guite weilk

| And it indicates to me, in my opinion, that
the system iskwarking as it should. |
Q. I'm sorxy. Let's discuss Mr. Taylor. Have you
reviewed the ¢all records for Mr. Taylér?

A Yes, I have.

11, And what do the records indicate about the calls he

, fhas had disconnected for prohibited three-way call attempts?

1 COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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LA, Louking at his call records from September, 2003, to

the present, Mr. Taylor had 207 intras:ate calls connected.

Five of them were disconnected for prchibited three-way ¢all

jattempts.

Q.  And are there any similarities in the numbers he
dialed that were terminated for three-way call attemnpts?
A, Yes. Fkour of the five three-way call attempts were

to the same telephone number.

. Is there anything in Verizen's records to suggest

that these ecalls were terminated in errzor?

HA, . No.

0. All right. Let's move to the call overlays now or

ijthe interruptions as the inmates call them.

EA' ‘ Uh-huh.

gﬁ. Please explain what these cverlays are and why they
are there. |

A - Surc. The cverlays are taped messages that appear at

the beginning of the call and repeat Jduring the call. They

appear between the second and third minute and then every

five to six minutes thereafter. A message is basically five

lseconds long. So, during a 15-minute call, “here would be

approximately 15 seconds would be used for these overlays.
It's state law and the Department of Correcticns' contract
that requires these messages to be played. It's to inform

the called party that the call is originating from a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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correctional facility and that it's subject to monitoring

|
and recording.

. Now, are the inmates charged for the initial message

at the beginning of the call?
A, No.  The billing does not start until the called
party accepts the call.

J. And are the inmates chargec while the remaining

fmesSage$ are piayed?

iA. Yes. Verizon is carrying the call and incurring the
;expenSEVto proceSS'ﬁhe call, which includes the time that
gthese messages are being played. The messages, &gain, are a
'requirement of the Department of Corrections, plus these

messages are only about five seconds leng. Sc, again, it

would be a total of 15 seconds for a 15-minute call.

G. Could Verizon remove these messages even if it wanted
to?
AL No. Like I said carlicr, these overlays are

requirements of state law and of the DOC ccntrazt. They

icannot be removed. In fact, in 2004 Verizcocn made arn inguiry

i
‘to the DOC regarding their policy regarcing the overlays,

?and they responded back to us in December of 2004 that under
P ,
o clircumstances would the bDepartment of Corrections change

Etheir pelicy regarding the plaving of these overlavys.

MR. LEHMAN: Your Honor, I have no further

questions for Ms. Breslin at this time.
=

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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SJUDGE COCHERES: I have a couple Questians
before I allow the inmates to ask questions. One is going

Lo be especially easy. Would you be kind enough to spell

Shawntech for me?
| THE WITNESS: Certainly. That's
ZS»H~A~W~N~T"E»C*H.
JUDGE COCHERES: Is that all one word?
- THE WITNESS: Yes. |

JUDGE COCKERES: Thank you. All :ignt. Now,
YQu talked about overlays interrupting the phone calls; do
you remember that?

THE WITNESS: Yes, Your Honor.

CUDGE COCEERES: And let's talk about the
last two messages that the inmatés receive,

THE WITNESS: Sure‘

CUDGE COCHERES: And, frankly, I have to tell
you that I've bheeén getting conflacting evidence in the wide

number of hearings I've had with the inmates. T¢ the best

iof your knowledge, Ms. Breslin, does the one‘minute,to go

and the 15 seconds left, do those two messages preempt the
conversation or do they play in the background?

THE WITNHESS: It's my understanding, Judge.
that 1t would preempt their d:séussién;

CUDGE COCEERES: Was there a time when your

company simply had them as a background message?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 781-7150
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THE WITNESS: To my knowiedge, no; but,

actually, as a witness coming up, Securus probably can be a

~= hetter al answering that becaéuse 1t is their system.
i g Y

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you.

THE WITNESS: Sure, |

JUDGE COCHERES: All fight. Let's start with
Mr. McCaslin. Do you have any questions for Ms. Breslin?

MR. McCASLIN: Just one.

Q55— TION -

BY MR, McCASLIN:
Q. When you stated that they can adjust the sensitivity
of the system, whose responsihility is that?
A. Mr. McCaslir, that would be'thelbepértment‘cf
Corrections. The eguipment that we §lace cut there is
Securus equipment. Lt comes with a standard tactory mode.
It would be at the dascreticn ¢f the facilitg where you aie
located 1f they wish to change that, ang it would beg under
their direction that we would have Securus do that.

MR. McCASLIN: ALl right. Thank vou.

THE WITNESS: Sure.

JUDGE COCHERES: And, Mr. Taylor, do you have

lany questions for the witness?

MR. TAYLOR: Yes, 1 have one.

Ik > T L g &, 3 Ired
5 o e Rl

BY MR. TAYLOR:

COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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G. How would ycu know if the termination was improper as

far as, you know, the system picking up whether these people

4

fare actually using three-way calling or if it's just

Jlbackyground noise making that system pick that up, you know,

detect -- saying that it was when it wasn't?

A ' Well, Mr. Tayler, each and evary <all records a

‘termination reason. And it’s my opinion that, if the system

jdetected a three-way as it's designed to, it would
 discmnneat for that reason. I have no valid reason Lo

lexpect that that would be wrong. You will have the

icapability to speak to the T-Netix witness which is coming

up, and he would be the appropriate person to explain their

 sy5tum a bit better than I would.

i MR. TAYLOR: Qkay.
JUDGE COCHERES: Are there any more questions
from either Mr. Taylor or Mr. McCaslin?
| MR. TAYLOR: ©No, si:;
MR. McCASLIN: Ho, sir.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right.
Mr. Lehman, do you have any redirect?
MR. LEHMAN: No, I do mot, Your Honor.
cURGE COﬁHERES:, The witness ié excused,
then. | | |
{Hi1tness excused.)

CUDGE COCHERES: Who is your next witness,

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING GOMPANY - (717) 761-7150
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Mr. Lehman?
MR. LEHMAN: My neéxt witness is John Ries,

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Ries, would you raise

AHyour right hand?

Whereupan,
JOHN RIES,

having béen duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: Counselor.

MR. LEHMAN: . Yes. Thank you, Your Honor.

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LEHMAN:
Q. Could you please state your name and business address

for the record.

2. My name is John Ries. Ries is spelled R-I-E-S. My
 busines3 address is Verizon Select Services, 6665 North
lMacArthur Boulevard, Irving, Texas 7503%.

Kol And by whom are you employed and in what capacity?
A Verizon Select Services, Inc. My title 1s Business
Specialist, and I work specifically with the Inmate

Services.

0. And cculd you please briefly describe the nature and

llscope of your job responsibilities?

A. I manage the inmate program for Verizon Select

Services, Some of my responsibilities inzlude ensuring the

ftraffic from the correctional facility traverses the VSSI

COMMONWLEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717) 761-7150
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I inetwork, working with vendors to ensure billing data is
zkprocessed appropriately, financial review of revenue and

3 fecosts for inmate services, ensuring that VSSI has the proper
4 tariffs in place, and resolving any killing or network
Sgdisputés with either the end-user or the network ¢afrier‘
6 [, Are you authorized tou testify on behalf of VSSI in
7 this proaeedlng? |

8 ’A. ' Yes,

g 410. kﬁave you reviewed the complaints filed in the

10 labove~captioned matters?

11’A. Yes.

1ng, And were you present during the testimony of the
13 #Conmplainants today?

14 [|A. Yes.

15 Q. The Complainants allege that they're being charged
16 |too much for their calls. Could you please describe the
‘ﬁ? calls that VSSI carries from the correctional facilities.
iglﬁQ V881 carries local, intraLATA, interLATA, and

1y finterstate traffic for the Pennsylvania Department of
2g‘Corrections locations., |

s 0. Have these rates been approved by the Commission?
99 A, Yes. The rates are approved and contained in VS8S1's
ssytariff on file with the Commission. |

2 10, And what are the rates for these calls?

25 1A Local and intraLATA rates vary based on the location

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY §717) 767150
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lof the Pennsylvania 2¢6C facility. The maximam amount for a

lleall would rate with a $2 surcharge plus $.2) per minute.

Therefore, a 15-minute call would be charged $5. That would
he the same for either a collect call or a prepaid call,

All interLATA‘calls for Pennsylvania DOC

lterminating in Pennsylvania would rate with a collect charge

Jlef $2.50 for a surcharge plus 5327'per minute, Therefore, a
15-minute interLATA call would be charged $6.55, and that's
far collect. For prepaid, the surcharge is $2.25% with a
'5,22 rate per minute. Therefore a715~minutekintexLATA
prepaid would cost $5.55.

Interstate calls termiﬁating outszde'
Pennsylvania for collect would rate with av$3A50 surcharge
plus $.:55 per minute. A l5-minute interstate collect call
would be charged 511.75. For prepaid, it would‘raCe Wwith a
$3 surcharge plus $.45 per minute. A 15-minute interstate
fleall w@uld‘rate $9.75.
(o HQQ do tﬁese rates compar@ with collect calls made by
:the gqeneral public on a public payphcne?
‘A~ Public payphone rates are higher. For instance, an
ﬁinterLATA call would rate with a $3.99 surcharge élus $.5¢
per minute. A Is—minutefcall would be charged §$12.84.
. What i1s VSSI's position with regerd to the rates

jcharged for inmate ¢alls?

ia. The rates that lnmates pay for collect and prepaid

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY © (717) 761-7150
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ralls are less than the rates paird by the general public for

calls from payphones. The rates have been approved and

‘deternined to be reasonable by the Commissioa.

{

Q. At this time, let's talk about the bluckage issues
;that were raised by the inmates, Mr. MeCaslin and Taylor.
Mr. Mc¢Caslin had alleged that his calls are sometimes

Iblocked. Would VSSI keep records of inmates' calls theat are

blocked and the reasons for the blocks?

A. Yes.

0. Do VSSI's records show that galls for Mr. McCaslin
were blocked?

A. With V851's records, I sﬁnw out of 129 call attempts

only one call attempt that was blocked. That block appeared

Lo be a block from the LEC.  Again that was just a one-time

incident, and calls have subsequently been allowed to that

number.
Q. Could you please briefly describe what you mean by
LEC?

A, & LEC block could be identified as an account == as

ffan uncollectible number. VSSI would place a block on
leollect calls for that receiving party's line.

Q. But. a LEC, what is exactly a LEC?  That's an acronym.

What does that stard for?
A. A LET is a local exchange carrier.

Q. It would be the local carrier of the called party?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 7617150
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A, Correct.
0. Oxay. Thank you. What a»out Mr. Tayleor. Do VS8SI's

records show that calls for Mr. Tayler were blocked?

1A, Yes. We show out of 251 call attempts four attempts
that were blocked. One number was blocked due to the fact

that the LEC did not have a billing arrangemsnt with Verizon

ﬁelect Services. OCne was blocked because it was a cellular
number that was attempted tc be dialéd‘ One number was
blocked due to what appeared to be a blcék from the local
exchange carrier. Subseguently a direct pill has been sét
up and so those callskare h¢w allowed te go through. - And
ene call attempt was blocked because of a no LIDB response.

LIDB is a line information database, and each

LEC is responsible for xeeping that line information
fidatabase up to date, And it appeared that on one attémpt 1t
flcould not find that number in the line information database
s it was blocked. But, again, subsequently to that, calls

‘have been allowed to that number.

g. Do your records =-- do they indicate at all whether

kthere are any current blocks at all on eitter of these

lines?

A. No. Currently, loocking since mid July, both Mr.

Taylor and Mr. McCaslin have been receiving calls; and I do
Inot see any blocking on those attempts.

¥ They have been placing calls, correct?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMBPANY  [717) 781-7150
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{ta. Yes, siz, they have been placing calls.

MR. LEHMAK: Your Honﬁﬁ, I have nothing
ifurther at this tine.

~UDGE COCHERES: Mr. Ries.

THE WITNESS: Yes,

CUDGE COCHERES: Tell me something. Did you

funderstand what Mr., MecCaslin ~- or perhaps Mr. Taylor it was .

i** said about establishing an account with Verizen in 50 and
§$EOD increments?
THE WITMESS: It was a little confus:ing

pecause if they are talking about their calleg parties

setting up a direct bill account, the direct kill process is

}handled by T-Netix for VSSI. So that would pronably be a

+
S

ibetter question for Ms. Carpenter regarding any type of

jlactounts set up via direct pilil.

JUDGE COCHERES: And what is your company's

policy about notifying the customer that a call block has

llbeen placed on their account?

THZ WITNESS: V8SI as an interexchange
carrier 1s not required to provide notificatiocn prior to

placing a block onto a customer's line when, again, the

lreasons for a block become apparent to VSSI.

JUDGE COZHERES: Wait a minute. I lost you

lat the very end there. Why don't you give me that answer

again?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761 7150
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THE WITNESS: The very end there was the faet

that, when V8SI sees a zecason teo place a block whether it's

because the system is showing that a called party is with a

{noncarrier that does not have a billing arrangement with

iVSSI or if the reason that the hlock attempt reeds to be ﬁut
lon is because of a block.coming from the LEC itself or
through'ouner nonpayment issues, thén again as an

intér&xchange carrier VSSI is not reguired to provide

notification prior to placing a block onto the line.

JUDGE COCHERES: How did you come to that

llconclusion?

THE WITNESS: That might be more of a legal
conclusion that I've come to just through,discussions with

my attorneys.

JUODGE COTHERES: All right. I'm not going to

i
lask you to waive the attorney-client privilege. Fine. Mr.

Ries, do you remember the July hearing?
THE WITNESS: Yes, I do.

JUDGE COCEERES: 9Okay. And do you remember

that one of the Verizon people -= and I must confess I don't
remember if it was you or whether.ii was Ms. Breslin --
intreduced VSSI Exhibit Number 17

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Now, was that you who

introduced that exhibit?

COMMOMWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS:  Yes, it was.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Now, correct me if

{I‘m wrong, but have you been -- you and Ms. Breslin been
gupdatxng the data on that exhibit for me tcday?

THE WITNESS: Yes, that wbuld be correct,
Your Honor, | ;
| JUDGE COCHERES: So when was the cutoff point
gfcx the data that ydu gave me today? |
; | MR. LEEMAN:4 Your Honor, I'm sorry. This is

i :
Mr. Lehman. It was Denice Breslin who originally introduced

fthat exhibit in the first hearing, and the data has‘been‘
;ﬁpdated in our testimony regarding Mr. McCaslin and Mr.
‘Taylmr regarding the number of connects and the number of
three-way call attempts for disconnection but that's it

‘Those two people, it would be updated for those two.

JUDGE COCHERES: . Yes. I was aware that, when

lishe was testifying and when Mr. Ries was testifying, that

Lheré‘ubviously was an update here. What confusgﬁ rre, Mr.,
iLehmaﬁ, was the bottom right-hand corner of the exhibit says
that the time period for the exhibit is Auwvgust 1, 'C3,
through July 10, '05; and I thought Ms. Breslin started her
testimony by indicating that she staxted’at a different
pain; other than August 1, '03. 2and, similarly, I thought
that Mr. Ries als¢ provided a different start point, and I

didn't get from either one of them when the finish poirt

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 7817150
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So let me start with Mr. Ries. The naterial
that you provided, when was the stopping peint?

THE WITNESS: The stopping point was, I

lbeiieve, July of 2005,

JUDGE COCHERES: Even in your testimony

i today?

! THE WITNESS: No.  As of my testimony today,
!

'T'm looking at data through current; but, previously when we

!

%Ju;y,

iwere on the record, the stopping point was, vyow khow, in

JUDGE COCHERES: Right. The exhibit says
July 10th, 05, but I wanted to know what you used today.
Are you telling me that was &urrent as of yesterday?
 THE WITNESS: It was current as of Friday of

last week.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. That's what I wanted
%to know. Okay.

% ‘ Ms. Breslin, I know you're prébably still in
the rocm there. Do you want to tell me when you stopped
callecting data?

MS; BRESLIN: Yss, Your Honor, Qctober 18th,

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you.

MS. BRESLIN: Sure.

COMMONWEALTH TEPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: ALl right.

Mr. Ries, did ynu explain what the LIDB

ldatabase is for the record?
I

THE WITNESS: The LIDB database, line

information database is a datakase that's maintained by all

LECs. The database 1s basically & systém catabase to where,

when a LEC has a number that is active, then it is put into

that database as pertaining to that LEC and that it is an

active number.

CUDGE COCHERES: And what purpose does it

serve when a phone call is made tha:t that database is

iconsulted?

THE WITNESS: Well, the purpose is that the
system would look at that line information database to make

sure that the ten-digit number being dialed is a number

ithat, you know, would have a destination.

CUDGE COCHERES: And what does it also tell
youu about billing?

THE WITNESS: It would tell vou which carrier
that nunher is assigned to;

CUDGE COCHERES: And how would you usé that

information to know whether the call should ge¢ throuvgh or

fnot?

THE WITNESS: Well, we would know based on.

the carrier whether that carrzer has a billing arrangement

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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jwith Verizon Select Services.

JUDGE COCHERES: And why is that important?
, THE WITNESS: That is important because, if a

fcollect call came through to a destination that did not have

la billing arrangement with Verizon, then Verizon would have

i , v ,
| no means to be able to place that call ontc a bill from the

local exchange carrier to that customer and, theretors,

‘wculd not be able to receive compensation for the call.

cUDGE COCHERES: And electronically when your
system comes to that conclusion,‘what happens to the gall?

THE WITNESS: The call is blocked by the
system or the call basically is nct allowed to complete from
ithe system, and so no call attempt weculd be generated

#

through that number.

JUDGE COCHERES:  &nd what would the inmate

flearn about that?
i

THE WITNESS; The inmate Qauld learn that
ithat call could not be gompleted to that number.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. HNow, my questions
were in small increments, and we went through that very
'slowly. Electronically how long does that take?

THE WITNESS: That would probably be a bettéc
questioh to ask the T~Netix as they cperaze the inmate

control system.

CUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Thank vou.

I COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (T17) 781-7150
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Mr. McCaslin, do you have any gquestions for

My, Ries?

S5~EXA

‘BY MR, MCCASLIH:’

0. You}stated earlier the collect calls from the

;institutimn and from payphones ¢ut in the street, what Qould
be -=- the calls from one household tc the other be compared
to a long distance call from a phdne bboth to somewﬁére?
A. I do not know what the call is in'Penn§y1Vania from,
you know, calling fném one house to another. ‘i do knéw for
a collect call what those charges are, and I stated that in
my‘respcnse‘

MR. McCASLIN: All right.

JULGE COCHERES:  Mr. Ries, tell me why you

used a public payphone ccellect call format for a comparison.
{ : ,

i ‘ THE WITNESS: Because the inmatre services is
fmaking'a collect call to the called party, and so I was

P ,
iconparing that to public payphcnes making a collect call to

‘é called party.

JUDGE COCHERES: End what is the Federal
Comnmunications COmmissicb designation for inmate phone
systems?

THE WITNESS: I'm sofry,’what?

JUDGE COCHERES: What is the Federal

Conmunications Commission's desigraticon of an inmate

COMMORNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  [717) F61-7150
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ftelephone system?

THE WITNESS: I'm not sure what that
classification 1is.

JUDGE COCHERES: Would I be correct in

lassuming that it has been classified by the Federal

Communications Commission as a péyphcne?
IHE WITNESS: I believe that's correct.

cUDGE COCHERES: And is that why you would
compare making an inmate telephone call to ihat'of a public
payphone c¢all?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. McCaslin, do you have
any more questions for the’witness?' |

MR. MCGCASLIN: No.

CUDGE COCHERES: Mr.. Taylor?

5S-EXA TTON

BY MR. TAYLOR:

Q. What about, like, prepaid cailing cards? Where do

fthey get that rate from, too?
fta. The rates that are tariffed for both ccllect calls

antt prepaid calls are on file with the Commission.

JUDGE COCHERES: Let's help hinm cut a-littie
bit fmore, Mr, Ries. Is there a disccun; fcr using the
prepaid calling system?

THE WITNESS: Yes, there is a discount on

COMMOMNWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717) 7617150
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interLATA and interstate calls when using the prepaid

calling system versus collect.

JUDGE COCHERES: What is the discount?

THE WITNESS: As I stated in my response, a
15~minute collect call at interLATA would be $6.55, for a
prepaid call it is $5.55. For interstate calling, @
15-minute collect ¢all is $11.75, for prepaid'it's £9.75.

JUDGE COCHERES: BAnd is there a particular
percentage associated with the discount? ;

THE WITNESS: It is roughly, I believe,

laround ten percent. Again, it's not a direct percentage,

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.
Mr. Taylor, do you have any meore guestions?
MR. TAYLOR: ©No, sir.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right.
Mr. Lehman, do you have any redirect?
MR. LEHMAN: No, I don't, Your Honor.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. The witness is
excused‘
| | {Witness excused.)

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you have yet another

fwitness for me, Mr. Lehman?

MR. LEHMAN: No, I do not, Your Honor. I am
not going to call Mr. Williams to the stand.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Let’'s move on to

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPARY {717y 761-7150
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:TﬂNetixﬂ
Ms. Edmonds.
MS. EDMONDS: Yes.
JUDGE COCHERES: Do you have‘a witness for me
today? o

MS., EDMONDS: ‘Yes, Your Honor. I would first
like to call Ms. Tammy Carpenter.

JUDGE COCHERES:  Ms. Carpenter, please raise
your right hand,
Whereupon,

TAMMY CARPENTEPR,

having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

ZUDGE COCHERES: cQunselor,

, ECT EXAMINATION |

BY Ms. EDMDNQS:
0. Name, title, and business address for the record.
A. - Tammny Carpenter,‘Customer Servi;e Manager. The’

address is 14651 Dallas Parkway, Suite 607, that's Dallas,

liTexas 75254,

Q. BAre you familiar with the complaints filed by Mr.

lTaylor, Mr. Pfeifly, and Mr. McCaslin?

Al Yes, I am.

Q. Did you have an opportunity to reviewfthe complaint?
A. Yes, I have.

o, The topic I'd like Lo discuss is Lhe Complainants'

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - (717} 761-7150
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llallegations of call disconnects. Does T-Netix provide

inmate telecommunications at SCI-Huntingdon?

B Not at this time. T-Netix stopped providing
telecommunications service to S$CI-Huntirngdon and other state

correctional institutions in Pennsylvania in August of 2003.

16N Have you had an opportunity to review the

Complainants' prepaid records for the period T-Netix

{provided service?

A. Yes, I have.
Q.. -~ g prepald account prior to August of 20037
A, ¥es, the Complainants did make c¢alls using a prepaid

account prior to August, 2003.

Q. Didn't yeu review the Cemplainants' prepaid --

actually, all of your detailed call records? Did you find

any evidence of calls disconnected due to & system

malfunction?
A, No.
Q. Please explain how you're ahble te determine whether a

call has been disconnected to a system malfunction?

A. T-Netix uses software that provides and tracks

certain information about each and every phone call that's

attempted from a c<orrectional facility. Within that
information tracks is the manner c¢rf the reason that the

phone call is terminated. And, at the conclusion of the

kﬁall, the software generates a code that explains the reason

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 764-7180
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for the cal. term:nation.

Som And have you recciveda any information from those call

records that would indicate that any of the Complairants'

llcalls were improperly disconnected?

A. No, and that deoes raise a good peint. The complaint

ithat we received in this proceeding does not provide any

‘specific detall as to which calls the Complairants believe

were disconnected or why the Complainants believe that a
particular call was improperly disconnected.

Q. Ms. Carpenter, you heard the testimony provided, I
believe, back in July. We didn't really have a chance to

talk about Mr. Pfeifly, but you had an opporiunity to hear

the testimony from Mr. Pfeifly, Have you alsc had the

fopportunity to review the call records from Mr. Pfeifly?

B. ¥es, I have.
Q. In your review did you find any calls initiated by

Mr, Pfeifly that were disconnected due to a custom‘calling

‘violation?

A. Bear with me just a moment. I'm looking for my
information on him. For custom calling. features during the
time period that we provided service, there were three c¢all

attempts that were disconnected due to threese-way call

detection.

2. And how many calls did Mr. Pﬁeifly make total in the

period you provided service?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7681.7150
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A, There were a total of 153 calls.

Q. S0, of 153 -~

{Whereupon, a recorded message

plavyed.} |

THE WITNESS: -~ diséonnected due to a custom
calling feature violation.

JUDGE COCHERES:  Just a minute. I've lost

somebody off the line. They may have hit a button.

Mr. Williams, are you thete?

MR. WILLIAMS:  Yes, I am.

JUDGE COCHERES:  Mr. Lehman?

{No response.)

JUDGE COCHERES:  Mxr. Lehmnan?

(o response.) |

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Let's go off the
cail Mr, Lehman's phone nunber again.
{Whereupon, a brief recess was

taken.)

JUDGE COCHERES: WNow, I'm sorry, Ms. Edmonds,
ware examining Ms. Carpenter: and T don't
left off,

MS. EDMONDS: I'll just go back. We ware

DIRECT EX

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761-7150
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G. T just wanted to confirm that it was Mrs. Carpenter's

| testimony that Mr. Pfeifly completed 153 calls doring the

period in which T-Netix was the telecommunications service

‘provider and that of those calls three were disconnected for

¢
¥

lla custom calling Zeature violation; is that correct?

A. That 1is correct.

10, Okay. Let's meve on to Mr. McCaslin. Ms. Carpenter,

‘ycu've also had the opportunity to review the call rezocrds
ﬁfar Mr. MeCasling is that correct?
ga‘ - Yes, it 1is. |
G.  In your review, did you find any calls initiated by
Mr. McCaslin that were disconnected due to a custom céilzng

restriction violation?

A, There were Lwo calls that were disconnected due to a

‘three*way calling attempt.

. ,,Qkay. And how many calls did Mr. McCaslin make
total?
A, Mr. McCaslin nad a tetal of -- my apologles. He had

a total of 74 calls.

Q. So it's your testimony that two of 74 calls completed

by Mr. McCaslin were terminated due to a violation of the

§
3

‘DOC's custom calling restrictions?
AL That is correct.
Q. Let me go to Mr. Taylor.  Have you &lso had the

opportunity to review the call records for Mr . Taylor?

i COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ~ (717) 761-7150
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A. Yes, I have.

0. In your review, did you find any calls initiated by
zMr. Taylor that were disconnected due =0 a custsm zalling

restriction vieclation?

LA, There were no calls disconnected for a three-way call
i

H

attempt for Mr. Taylor.

Q. Okay. And how many calls did Mr. Taylor make total?
Ita. There were 74 calls made =otal.
2.  Seventy-four calls, none were discornected due to a

fivionlation of the DOC's custom calling restriction?
HA. That 1is correct.

0. Concerning blocked calls, Complainarnts also allege

that certain numbers on their phone list were blocked from
receiving collect calls from correctional instituticns,
Have you had an opportunity to review the Complainants'
records to determine whether there was a cellect call

&

irestriction placed on any number included cn a Complainant's

s

licall lisv?

A. Yes.
G. Did any of the Complainants have instate telephorne

;numbers that were subject to a collect call restriction at

| :
some point during the period T-Netix provided instate long

distance services?
A. Only Mr. McCaslin had instate telephons number on his

calling list that was subject to a restriction, and our

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . {717)761-7150
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hrecords indicate that a phone call was blocked to this

inunber on one occasion. However, Mr. McCaslin called the

same number just a few seconds later, and he was able to
connect with the called party and talk for a full 15

minutes.

i1Q@. 8o, other than that single call in which Mr. McCaslin

was able to turn arcund and c¢all back, there were noe records

of blocked calls?
A, That is torrect.
M&. EDMONDS: I have no further’ques;icns of
this witness.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right.
Mr. McCaslin, do you have any quesnxéns?
MR. McCASLIN:  No.
JUDGE COCHERES: = Mr. Taylor?
MR. TAYLOR: Yes.
S—EXA}
BY MK. TAYLOR:
'Q. | Why wculd one time a number be blocked and, if the

gentleman called right baak,'it wasn't blocked? What's
causing that to happen like that?

B, Unfortunately, Mr. Taylecr, because the call records

lare s0 old, I'm unable to determine the exact cause for that

tcall block and as to what happened durirg that call. The

code that we have is very broad. It could have been for a

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717) 7681-7150
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Inumber of reasons; and I know in Mr. Ries' testimony he did

speak about LIDB, which is the line informaticn database;

and that database 1s updated every few secconds. So it could

have been that maybe there was a restricticn on the line,

and the line had been released and the secend attempt to
fcali was allowed. But 1 can't give a specific reascn as to
Fwhy that line‘was blocked.

MR. TAYLOR: Okav. Thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Pfeifly.

MR. PPEIFLY: Yes.,

ZROSS~E}
BY MR. PFEIFLY:
Q. Ms. Carpenter, good morning.
1A, Guod moining.
Q. Okay. Let me saykthls that, priocr to the timekthat

{VeriZQn took over, the problem with bioqked c¢alis was almest
unhearxd of in the system, That precblem did not occur and
‘become rampant untii’after V881 toak over.. Next, how would
f -= T guess this is your area -~ how weuld I as anyinmate
and as a customer == T believe I am a cusromer when 1 bdy
iphoneytime w»’how would I go about receivxhg compensation

for a call that has been disconnected? If I1'm just -- I'm

saying that my phone call was disconnected unjustly, there
was no three~way call, no custom calling feature attempt,

how would I go about ge:ting reimbursed for that call?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY.  (717) 7681-7150
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MS. EDMONDS: Ypur Honor, this is Andrea

Edmonds. I just want to clarify that Ms. Carpenter's

testimony should be limited to the peried curing which

T-Netix was the service provider. She cannot and should not

testify as to what Verizon's or VSSI's refund policy is or

{ishould be.

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, that raises a really
interesting question and a topic that I was going to take up
with her when the inmates were compieteé, and that i1s some

definition of whether your client functions as a billing

agent for V8SI. And I clearly heard Mr. Ries explain at

least one instance where it does.

So, Mr. Pfeifly, if you'll just sﬁand aside
fdi a moment. Let me try to clarify something nere with Ms.
Carpenter.

MR. PFEIFLY: Certainly.

CUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Carpenter, did you hear
Mr. Rigs's testimony?

THE WITNESS: Yes, I did.

JUDGE COCHERES: Now, I remember him saying
that, when it came to a customer-established prepa:id account

for family and friends of the inmates, that it was your

company that handled that; am I correc:z?

THE WITNESS: #We handle billing for

customers, called parties that would not have a billing

COMMONWEALTH REPORTG COMPANY. (717} 761-7150
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agreement. So anyone that would need a special account set

up to receive collect calls, we do provide the service to

set up those accounts on behalf of VSSI.

JUODGE COCHERES: And do you have anything to

{ldo with the prepaid accounts?

THE WITNESS: The prepaid accounts are pretty
ruch handled through the facilicy. We do have record of
~thét, and we can investigate if need be.

JUDGE COCHERES: And doesn't that fall within
your management area? |

| THE WITNBSS: Generally $peaking, if there is
an issue with an inmate account, a debit account so to
speak, then that 1s taken to Shawntech who I believe woula

have VSSI or Verizon involved te determine if there would be

la need for any type of reimbursement. At that.poeint they

flwould ask us, and we would have to through the system give

that reimbursenment. It would not be our decisior as to

jwhether or not we would provide a reimbursement on a debit

account.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

Mr. Pfeifly, given the gquestions that she's
just answered, did SEe answer your questions?

MR. PFEIFLY: No.

~UDGE COCHERES:  Then go ahead.

BY MR. PFEIFLY:

COMMONWEALTH REPORATING COMPANY.  {717) 761:7150
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R ‘Because my gquestion is, how would I go about

receiving a reimbursement for a call that was disconnected?

llwho would I contact? Would I write -- as an inmate I would

have to write -- would I write and issue my complaint to Ms.

ICarpenter's office, or where would I direct that to?

A Mr. Pfeirfly, it depends on what type of call is being

placed and to what type of account. I'm scrry. I know tha=x

ithat's not hardly enough information for yeu. 1If it's for

callect calls in which your called party needs to dispute

and they have a direct account that has been set up on

fjbehalf -~ through T-Netix on behalf of VSSI, then they could

contact our call center in order to have that investigated.

‘Q. Okay, But I'm primarily looking at it from my angle

as an inmate. As a prisoner I can only make collect calls,
and I would have to contact someone since the DOC has
already issued an edict that they will not reimburse.

Everybody wants to get paid, but nobody wants to be

'responsible in this system. So l'm asking whe weuld I

contact for reimbursement if I had a problem where a call
was disconnected just like a customer on the street?
a. - Right. And I can tell you what our policy is. I

think that Verizon would be better suited te answer that

lquestion because they do know what their poliey is through
the DOC in order to dispute any charges. 2As far as our

puliay, you would not be able to dispute a call on a called .

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {712} 2617150
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lparty's phone bill. That called party or your loved one ar

friends would have to dispute that.

4 Again, if I'm paying for the call orn a prepaid call

fthrough the commissary and my call is disconnected, that is

out of my pocket; and who do I contact to get reimbursed?

;A‘ Okay. And, again, Verizon, as they hold that

contrect, would be better suited to answer that guestion for

you.

. Okay. Thank you. One more thing. Have you
suabmitted anyyof this information as evidence as exhibits
any of thig ~=-

A. I'm sorry, sir. Any of what information?

ho. The information that you just said about the number

lof phone calls that were made and the number of disconnects.

There was no chart or anything submitted as an exhibit then,

flright?

A. No, sir, I do not believe that there were exhibits on
Lae csll records. | k

Q. Okay. So¢ that's just information that vou're giving,
then. There's no exhibit?

A, . Correct.

MR. PFEIFLY: : Thank you. That's all.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you. Mr. Pfeifiy, let
me just have a short ccnversation with you. It has always

been my understanding based on the many hearings I've had on

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING TOMPARNY  (717) 7681-7150
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this subject that, if you have established a prepaid account

with the commissary and you wish to be reimbursed, don't you

iihave available to you a teiephone discrepancy form?

MR, PFEIFLY: Yeah, we have a telephone

idiscrepancy form and I'Ll give you that number. It is a

DC-8C.  And, when you £fill out that discrepancy form, Your
Honnr, and send it in, they have a standard line that says,
oh, your family had three-way calling. So, therefore, it's

your fault, even though your family does not han any custom

calling features.

I have since learned from the beginning of
these hearingskte make coplies of everything that I bring

because the DOC previously was not providing'copies of any

leomplaints that you sent in. That's why everybody that's
finvelved in this on the inmate side seems ill-prepared, even

thouyh they're, you know -~ what they're saying is cerrect.

It’'s just that the DOC has never responded with giving them

popies of their complaints,

But they've recently 1ssued an edict that the
DOC will not reimburse. That's it, It's final. “They just
want to, you know - they're going to get their 80 percent
and that's 1it.

JUDGE COCHERES: Weil, all right. I
understand what you think your problem is, and let me simply

say that the Department of Corrections' edict as you

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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described it ==
| MR. PFEIFLY: #Whatever.
JUDGE COCHERES:  ~- poalicy statement‘is an
indication that the Department Qill not reimburse ycu. ‘That
is different from saying that, ifbyou have'a legitimate

complaint -~ and I have been through this many times -- but,

if you have a legitimate comp.aint, that is different from

lsaying that the telephone company ¢cannot reimburse you.

MR. PFEIFLY: That's exactly what I'm trying
to get at. Who do I contact since the DOC has completely
absolved themselves of any iesponsib;l:ty for reimbursing in
any way? ‘Then who is the peréon or‘tbe conmpany that 1
contact in order for this reimbursement?k Apparently it's
not T~Netix because of their pos.tion on <his. So where do
I go frxom there?

JUDGE COCEERES: Unfortunately, Mr. Pfeifly,
I've had sce many of these cases ihat they get a little

blurred togelher; and I did not read the entire transcript

lfrom July since it was over 250 pages long. But I can tell

you that I have had instantes‘where ToNet ix aﬁd VSS5T ~= I
know in particular T~Netix, and I think this also applies to
V551 ~-~ where they have admitted on the recozd :hatkthey
have beern able to trace the telephone code on the call and
determine that there was a malfunction. When they ge: to

that point, they usually contact the inmate because they

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717] 761.7150
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fhave received that information through the telephone

i
discrepancy form.

All right. ©Now, they don't do it very often,
i ~ '
§
:okay‘ It's not like every hearing I have they tell me, yes,

.and we've reimbursed this inmate or that inmate. Yes, they

o reimburse inmates. Based on my underszanding froem prior

cases, they have the ability to credit your prepaid account
{without the DOC's interference -- in some cases I suspect

leven without their knowledge. But my point for you to

assimilate here is that they don't do it very ciften; but
they do, in fact, do it.

And, as far as I kriow, that information first
starts with the inmate using the telephone discrepancy form.
It gets shunted up the line te the Shawntech administrator.
vThe Shawntech administrator checks what he oi she can
iocally and then moves on., If there is a problem that is
not well-defined, they'll move that on up to either the V8SI

or T-Netix people for more clarification. But that is the

fanswer that the companies have very uniformly provided to

me .
Now, you may not be happy with the idea that
the answer often comes back a three-way calling attempt.

That's a different story. But, when they do make a mistake

that they are sure they made the mistake, they do tell you.

MR, PFEIFLY:  Yeah. Well, I have my‘DC~8C3

COMMONWEALTH REFPORTING COMPANY - (717} 7617150
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‘here, and they have their standard form answer on that it's

always somecone else's fault here. But this is a local

ithing, and I believe 1f I had an address <¢ write tc -- I
think if the parties on this end, if the inmates had an
address to contact with this thing, T think a lot of this

stuff could be resolved because that's the main problem

here.

No’one wants to take’respcnsibility; and, if
there is someone that could be contacted beyond the DOC, a
Lot of this stuff could be resolved. And it would certainly
eliminate things like we're going on -- we're going through
right now and that's what I'm after. 1I'm simply asking,
give me an address, someone I can wriﬁe Lo.

SUDGE COCHERES: I understand what you're
saying, sir; and I don't have a particularly,good answeyr for
you right now. You may see an answer coﬁing, I-will not
guarantee that, though.

MR. PFEIFLY: 3Jh-huh.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Do you have any
more guestions for Ms. Carpenter?

THE WITHNESS: No, I don't. 1 appreciate her

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Are there any
other questions for this witness?

Ms. BEdmonds, do you have redirecti?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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MS. EDMONDS: I do not.

<UDGE COCHERES: Thank you.

M5, CARPENTER: Your Honor, it's Ms.
Carpenter again; and you are slowly fading away. We‘:e’

having a hard time hearing you again.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Thank you for keeping

ime on the ball, Ms. Carpenter. For the remainder of the

lparties on the line, Ms. Carpenter and I have been through a

§19t of hearings together, so she is not shy akouf making
corrections and I appreciale that.

All right, Ms., Carpenter, you are excused as

la witness but not as a person who can tell me that you still
ican‘t hear me.
THE WITNESS: Thank you, Your Honor,

(Witness excused.)

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Edmonds,kdd you have
anotner witness for me?

MS5. EDMONDS: I'd like te call Larry Batts,
please.

JUDGE COCHEERES:  Mr. Batts, wbuld you raiSe‘

your right hand?

iWhereupon,

LARRY BATTS,
having been duly sworn, testified as follows:

JUDGE COCHERES: Counselor.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. EDMONDS:

;Q‘  State your name, title, ang businesé address for the
flrecord.

A. “My name is Larry Baits, I'm a level 4 technician,
’andrl work for Securus at 8201 Tristar in Irving, Texas
75023. -

Q. Are you familiar with the complaints filéd:by Mr.
Taylor?

a. Yes. Were you finished asking?

. Taylor, Preifly, and McCaslin?

%A. Yes. .
AQ. ' As presented in testimony curing this ﬁéaring, the

Complainants allege that various recorded announcements are
played during prepaid and collect calls frem correctional
institutions; is this allegation correct?

A. Yes, there are certain prereccrded announcements

played during the course of a call from a correctional

‘institution. Some are played~priar,to the call acceptance
and some throughout the call.
Q. IWhi¢h messages or message is played prior to call

acceptance?

B Generally there are three types of announcements.

One tells the called party that the call is from a

correctional facility, plays the inmate’s name and the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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glgﬁatien he is located in. The second one is é‘message that
‘plays that the call is from a correctional institution and
is subject to monitoring and recording. And the third one
that plays is the announcement that custom callirg features

are not allowed.

Q. Which message is played during the calls from a
‘correctional institution?
A, The only message played repeatedly throughout the

lentire call is the second message that tells them that tae

lleall is from a correctional institution and subject to

monitoring and recording.

iQ* Are these recordings at the direction of the

|Department of Corrections?

4 .
EAA ’ YES.

Q. And is T-Netix at likerty to change the manner in

@which'the recorded announcements are provided?

‘AL No. T-Netix provides these recordings at the
{ ‘ ;
direction of the DOC,

0. Okay. Let's move on to Complainants' allegations

concerning custom calling restrictions and disconnects as a

result of the Department of Corrections' policy.
p y

IComplainants also allege that T-Netix provides a security

feature which disconnects calls for use of c¢ustom calling
features; is this allegation correct?

A, Yes.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 761 7150
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Q. What is the purpose c¢f this feazure?
A. The purpose of this feature is tc prevent the irmates
from using custom calling features and the case of frauvd or

ipossibility of harassment.

i

Q- Okay. 1Is the system designed to detect any other
features?
A. Yes. It's designed to detect touching the keypad,

disling numbers.

Q. - Okay. And please explain to us how the detection

 technology works.

A, The technology uses what they call a click-based
technology. When you depress the hook switch,,ycu get a
click on the line which is a audible signal thatkthe systemn
(is designed to detect. When it detects this, it waits for
audio and, if it doesn't see it, it disconﬁects after
playving the prerecorded announcement.

Q. Is the‘system uscd by T~Netix wideiy'ased?

B Yes. It's one of the most poplar tecnnologies used

for three-way disconnects.

Q. Okay. Ts the system defective as Complainants
iailege?

; ;

1A, No. 1've werked with it guite a bit, and I've worked

H

with other ones; and, to my knowledge, it's wvery accurate -

o Okay. Ms. Breslin provided some tsstimony that you

COMMONWEALTR AEPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-71580
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are able to adjust the sensitivity of the system; is that

feorrect?
A. Yes, the levels can ke adjus=ed.
o, Okay, And, just for general knowledge, what other

technologies are available for security features to

corractional institutions?

A, The only other one <that I'm aware of is a voice-based

Itechnelaqy which usually locks for audible garps where there

1s no speaking; and they use this as a three-way attempt.

In some cases they would disconnect or they would play a

message.
i

§

Q. 3kay. And why is voice-based technology
unacceptable?
1AL In my experience, in most conversalions there's

always audible gaps. |
JUDGE COCHERES: Let me interrupt at this

point.

Mr. Batts, you also are drapping your voice

'as 1 have been accused, and there is obviously hammering

llgoing on somewhere =~ T suspect in one ¢f the prisons --

which makes it even more difficult te hear you. So you're
going to have to sit closer to your phone eand talk louder.

THE WITNESS: 1I'm only eight inches away from
it.

JUDGE CQCHERES: Then taik louder.

COMMONWEALTH REPORATING COMPANY  (717] 7617150
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THE WITNESS: Okay.
JUDGE COCHERES: That's better.
THE WITNESS: All right.

BY M5. EDMONDS: |

0. This is actually the end of my direct examination.

8o my final question is, does this conclude your testimony?

§A, Yes, it does:
| MS, EDMONDS: Thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Ms. Edmonds, in

fact, it does not; and the reason I'm going to say that is

the last guestion and answer prior ¢, does this conmplete

your testimony, got lost in the hammering.

agdin,

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you.
MS. EDMONDS: Just a second.
BY MS. EDMONDS:
Q. The qguestion asked was, wiy 1s the voice-based

technology unacceptable?

A. It has a higher raté of error. The major problem
with 1t, thére's always inteiruptions ir voice during normal
conversation and it's constahtly detecting this as a
three-way event, |

0. ‘Oxay. What would happén if there was a pause in

conversation?

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING COMPANY. (717) 761-7150
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A, It would either disccnnect tne call based on how the

system was designed, or it would play a meésage to the

called party to make sure they would speak so that it would

lidetermine whether it was a three-way or not.

Q. Okay. Now, does this conclude your testimony?
AL Yes., | | |

| MS. EDMONDS: Thank you. No further
questions.

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank vyou, Ms.’Edmonds.

Mr. Batts.

THE WITNESS: = Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: We've talked before, right?

THE WITNESS: Yes, we have, sir.

JUGLGE COCHERES: OKay. First of all, let's
talk about volce gaps. I've actuaily heard complaints ~-
not from thé three witnesses you heard today -- tbat, if

there is a silence gap on thelir conversation, they've had

lldrsconnections occur. Is that possible with the system you

have in place now?
CTHE WITNESS: No, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. I've had inmates

lltell me that, when the fire alarm rang in the prison, the
rhone disconnected. Would it be possible for your software

fite hear that noise and assume it's a three-way calling

attempt?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: T do not believe it would
\assume it as a three-way call attempt. I%f could be a

possibility. It could assume it as a DTMY disconnect or

dialing on the phone.

JUDGE COCEERES: Say that again.

THE WITNESS: I do not know the exact

égir.eicy.zem:y of some of the alarms, but your tones on your

i

i
Iphone are fregquency.

{
H

JUDGE COCHERES: No. I didn't hear the very

§beginning of your answer when you used some sort of initial

imr jargon?

8 ‘ THE WITNESS: I used DTMFP, which is dual

‘tunnel mult:frequency. When you push a keypad, it's a dual
tone frequency that is heazd. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

THE WITNESS: The system is designed to
.detéct this, and I do not know what the alarm system would
have as far as the frequency.

JUDGE COCHERES: OQkay.

THE WITNESS: It can be interpreted.

JUDGE COCHERES: And I've had folks “ell me
that, if one of the kids in the béckground screamed‘on

cried, the system could aiscoanect. Would that be likely to

ibe true?

{ THE WITNESS: Well, I would like to have some

COMMONWEALTH AEPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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more information. Thexe arg situations where you have

fcordless phones. You also have baby monitcrs. You have

Princess phones where, when you're helding the baby, you are

pressing the handset up against your head add holdirg it

with your shoulder; and the hook switch is in the handset.

1A

80, without really having all the information, it's really
hard to determine it.

JUDGE COCHERES: What causes the use of a
cordless phone to be read as a three»way disconnect?
THE WITNESS:  The cordless phones usuwally

have an auto-sensing channel changer where it automatically

lswitches channels to get a better commection. There's also

other devices inside the house that run at the same

fregquencies. Microwaves will run at 900 megaHertz, baby

monitors run at 900 megaHertz. They will also interfere

with cordless,
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. ‘Let's talk cell

phones. What is there about the techknelogy of a cell phone

that would force a disconnect?

THE WITNESS: -That one's hard‘to say other
‘than the fact. that cell phohes harg up. My phone hangs up
no matter what I de, even if I'm not moving. it just
terminatés my call. You also get noise from cell phones‘
It becomes very staticky. Your voice starts garbling.

JUDGE COCHERES: What about if someone picks

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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jup an extension phone in the same household, will thkat be a
basis for a disconnect?

THE WITNESS: Possibly could.

CUDGE COCHERES: Why would that happen?

? ; THE WITNESS: Beéause, when you pick up
Eancther phone, you add another leoad to the line which causes |

I
increase in ¢urrent and increase in wvoltage; and that's

fipretty much the same thing as histing the hook switéh. The

signal may not be loud enough. If it is loud enough, the
signal will detect ix.

JUDGE COCHERES: ‘And I've actually had people

litell me that, if they have a thunderstorm in the background

llor perhaps somebody slams the screen door in the background,

1

'that those will cause disacnnects} i1s zthat possible?

THE WITNESS: The system 18 lookihg for-a‘
sub~300 Hertz noise. It's an audible signal. If Something
can produce a sub-300 Hertz signal, thé system will detect
it as a three-way.

JUDGE COCHERES: And it will disconnect the

leall, right?

THE WITNESS: Yes.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Now, would you

agree with me that we just went through kind a of long list

lof things where you've told me that the system will

disconnect?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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THZ WITNESS: Threre's a possibility it will.
I'm telling you a frequency can be interpreted.
JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

THE WITNESS: And, if ysu have a baby

émanitor,’a baby monitor works identical as a walkie-talkie.
iYéu gat squelch control. You get a click when it kicks offy
éwhen audio kicks in. ,

SUDGE COCHERES: All right. Thank you for
the information. I wanted you to review for us becsuse I
dan’t‘think anybody has put this on the recorcd and I think

you're the right person to do that, Ms. Breslin did say that

gthe system sensitivity is adjustable; do‘you remember that,
isir?
; THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
, JUDGE COCHERES: And she did say that it was
?adiugtable at the discretion of the Cepartment of
gCerrections; do you remember that as well?k

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

JUDGE COCHERES: Who actually nakes the
adiustment to the system?

THE WITNESS: Secufus tech support.

JUDGE COCHERES: Would that &e~peopie like
you?

THE WITNESS: Yes, 1 did.

JUDGE COCHERES: But my point, sir -- and

COMMONWEALTH’ REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 761-7150
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this is something that the inmates have always been curious

|

l
{
i
i
'?
|
|
i

’about -~ does the Department of Carrectiéns have the
lcapability of making the sensitivity adjustment?

THE WITNESS: No, sir,

CUDGE COCHERES: And if they want it
adjusted, how do they go abour doing that?

¥

v THE WITNESS: They would contact Verizon, and

»Vérizan would contact us.

JUDGE. COCHERES: ALl right.
Mr. McCaslin, do ysou have any guestions?
MR. McCASLIN: Yes.

CROSS-EXBMINATION

Y MR. McCASLIN:

B
¢. You say that the system can be adjusted for

I sensivivity. Is it possible it could be adjusted that, when

the interruptions on our phone call cohe on and go off, it
‘cauldbshut the system down?

A. . No.. The systern knows when it's playing the messages.
1t already compensates for it.

¢.  1s there any forms of checks and balances to make

I sure the people in the instituticn aren't adjusting the

sensitivaty?

A. People in the institution don't have access Lo the

equipment.

MR. McCASLIN: All right. Thank you.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 761-7150
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JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Taylor.
MR. TAYLOR: You had asked two gquestions the
guy answered, but I have one nore.
CROSS=EXAMINATION
BY MR, TEYLOR:
Q. Who determines how or what determines how or where
the sensitivity level is set at? ”

A. That is usually during installation when the

egquipment was first put in. There were tests made and after

that the DOC makes those approvals,
Q. $0 they'd be able to sit there and tell you to make
it more sensitive than what it already is?

A. If that's what they choecse to do, yes.

Q. And what I'm trying to find out here is, is it

'possible that this setting 1s too sensitive for what's going

dn and that's what's causing these calls t¢ be discecnnected?
A. - No. Locking at the call records, I dc not see that.
MR. TAYLOR: Thank you.
CUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Pfeifly.
MR. PFEIFLY:  Yes.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

Q. Mr. Batis, good morning.

A Good morning.
‘Q', Is that B-A-T-T-57

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 7617150
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A. Yes, sir.

YQt Okay. Thank you. How are you doing this morning?
B, I‘mkdoing fine.

Q. Good. Let me ask you -- or Judge Cccheres went over

most of the things I was going to ask you, but I got a few
things anyway. Are you aware of any law that reguires that

these voice overlays be included on a prisen phone system?

A,  That's not my decision.

0. Excuse ne.

A ;’ That is not my decisiod.

Q. It's not your decision. 1 was just wondering if you

were aware of any laws?

A, NG .

0. Okay. Now, you said yOukwarked wiéh'many of these
systems} and ybu believe that this systemyis the most
aCCuraté, the one that we're using right now¢’ Have you ever

mace a phnne call from a prison to another location using

one of these prison phones, particularly like at Huntingdon

or -~

A. I have instalied in over 200 facilities and made test

flcalls from all of them.

Q. And vou've called from the fagilities?
:A, : Net in PA, in other facil:ities across the country.
0. Right. Okay. &nd all of these phone calls there was

never no problem with them when you used the prison phone

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7617150




FORM Y

12
13
14

15

16

17
18

19

21

o2

337

ffeall, then?

A, No. ;

0. ALl right. 50 Judge Cocheres askéd you about the
Sénsitivity level, about picking up background noise like
incidental noise. You even said that baby monit@rs and
thihgs like that could make é disconnect if it was, what did

you say, sub-300, sub-megaHertz?

;A' - Yes.

Q. But you don’'t really know. Like, there's never been

kany kind of & sensitivity test to test the decibels of the

Inoise, like, say, metal gates slamming and fire alarms going

off or other people velling, bells ringing and all the other
noise that would go on inside a prison. Or even T've had

incidences where people have -- I was talking to pcople

 where they had visitors pull into their driveway and blew

the horn on the car: and next thing I had a disconnect, that

‘that noise made disconnects.

aud I appreclrate that you admitted that these

things do and can possibly interfere with thaz. That's

I what you had said, right?

A. 1 said if the system dezects a fregquency that sounds

like you pushed the keypad, vherever that freguency comes

from, it will disconnect for DTMF,

Q. Right. But there are those possibilities out there.

I mean, this system is absolutely not fool~proof, it's not

COMMOMNWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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! .
‘fazl~safe. I mean, there are situations that exist:

A. The system was not designed to make your life
miserable.

Q. (Laughter.;

A It was designed to keep wvou from making someone

flelse's life miserable.

Q. k Contrary Lo what we all believe in here, right. No,
I absolutely believe that you're trying to make the system
the pbest it possibly can; however, you know, what we're

telling you, what I'm telling you is that there are some

lproklems and, you know, but -=

ia. If the system hangs up because it detectsd a DTMF,

that event 18 also triggered: and 1 don't see that, either.
I leok at these and I see maybe one here and one there,

80 - |

Q. Yeah, but there are those -- that possibility exists

and I believe 1t exists more often than maybe now you want

lto admit or anybody else because these complaints are real,

and there are problems going on. Of course, there is a lot

ofkstufﬁ we don't know, however. &Anyway;,; the nolise -= like

'~I say, the ¢ordless phone you had said can read as if there

,would e noise -in the background. It would read that as a

lthree-way disconnect then is wha® you were saying?

A, No, T did not.

Q.  Okay. You want to --

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781-7150
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L. Cordless phones have possibilities of being
iﬁterrupted their signail by other things in the house such
as microwaves, cordless remote contrxols. There's a lot of

things that run at 900 megaHertz. 'They will interfere. The

iipaone wiil automatically start switching through channels to

find a good signal. This will cause problems -- this could
possibly cause problems.

MR. PFEIFLY: Okay. Thahk you. That's it.
No more guestions.

JUDGE COCHEERES:  Mr. Batts.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: I think that there was

another subiect that we ought to touch on very briefly, and

lyou may actually have covered it in July; but I want these

people to hear it. Do you know what the sensitivity level
ig currently for the Hnntingdon facility?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, I do not.

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay.

THE WITNESS: I don't have that documentation
in front of me.
| JUDGE COCHERES: Okay, Fine.

Ms. Edmonds, do you have any redirect?

MS. EDMONDS: I do not.

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine.

The witness is excused.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7617150
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{(Witness excused.)

JUDGE COCHERES: Do you have anyone else for

ime tLoday?

MS. EDMONDS: ©No, that concludes our case.
JUDGE COCHERES: All right.

Mr. McCaslin, Mr.‘Tayior, and Mr. Pfeifly,

fithis is your last bite at the apple here. &oufvekheard the

lcompanies' cases, 1 don't want you to repeat yourselves;

but, if there is something that came out of the company case

that you think I ought to know about, this is going to be

your opportunity.

We're going to start with Mr. McCaslin. Was

there anything we didn't cover that you think we should

have?
MR. McCASLIN: No, sir, Your Honor.
JUDGEkCOCHERES: Mr. Taylor.
MR_ TAYLOR: No, sir.
CUDGE COCEERES: Mr. Pfeifiy.
MR. PFEIFLY: No. The only th:ng that I

would like 1s the address of Ms. Breslin's workplace, if 1

‘can get a hold of that, because I believe that's the place I

got to gu with thils complaint. If I can obtain that, I

mean, it's on the record. I just missed it when she was

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, you'xye right. She did
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i

iput 1t on the record.

Ms. Breslin, do you accept customer

{complaints at your office?
i
MS. BRESLIN: Your Honor, no, it's not -~

:
i

lit’s not the policy that it would come to me directly. Any

lHnmate needs to follow the guideiines of the BOC and
complete their discrepancy form. It would then go to the
Shawnteah administrator. First they would research it and
get back to the inmate. If it needs to be escalated tc be
 furthcrkinvcstigated betweén Securus and Verizon, we weuld
lecertainly take it upon ourselves to do that. And, as you
attested, 1f there is a problem, we will reimburse 1t if
necessary; but that 1s the poiic¢y that the inmates need to
fallow. |

JUDGE COCHERES: Ms. Breslin, let's assume

that all of that happens, okay. Mr. Pfeifly and the other
inmates file the telephone discrepancy form. The Shawntech

agdministrator Looks at it and either decides that it's not a

lproblem and returns it co the prison administrator for

retu:n to the inmate or kicks it up to the next level in
your company and ultimately the company personnesl decide
that there is no problem and it's sent back to the prisoner
as, ?ou know, your <¢laim has been deried.  If the inmate 1is

dissatisfied with that answer, is there a higher level that

“nbey'rc supposed to ¢go te?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (Y17} 761.7150
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B MS. BRESLIN: Your Honor, it's been the

1

Jlinmate would have to follow and file an actual grievance

with the DOC. The Department of Corrections then would

ireach out to the Shawntech admln;stratar; and, 1f it needs,
iit can escalate to me for ny iInvolvement at that point.
;That would be the poiicy that the inmates neea to Edlloﬁ.

I CUDGE COCEERES: So you're saying first they
go up the chain of command with the telephcne discrepancy

form, and then they follow that i1f they're not hapby with

the inmate grievance form?

MS. BRESLIN: Correct. Then they would need
to file and pursue through their handbock ¢f their actual
grievance procedures.

JUDGE COCHERES: Does that scem a bit
icumbersome to you?

MS. BRESLIN: HNo, it does not, Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: QCkay.

MR. PFEIFLY: . Your Honor.

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, Mr. pifeifly.

MR. PFEIFLY: For the record, may I have VSSI
address from Altoona where Ms. Breslin works, please. Yod
kn@ﬁ; it's on the resord. That's all I need. I don't, you
know -~ wherever it goes from there.

MR. KAZEE: Your Honor, this is Bruce Kazee.

IMs, Breslin does not work for VsSSI. If he wanted the

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  {717) 7617150
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iaddress for VS8S8I, they could certainly direct their

1
H

licorrespondence to me as counsel for VSSI.

MR. PFEIFLY: I didn’t want to write to Ms.
Breslin. I just need the address for VYerizon. She's the
next one -- she even admitted that, after all the
;camplaints, it comes back to her, so == nﬁt her personally.
'y just need the address.  It's on the record. She stated

it, I just missed it. It's 1€ something, Altoona, okay?

; ' MR. KAZEE: Judge, we do not want to

;deaignate Ms. Breslin as a reciplent of complaints and

%carrespondence from these inmates. Ms. Breslin has
@desgribéd the procedure that's in placé forfinmates who make
complaints. That's the prosedure that is to be followed.
Ve're not éhanging that.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Pferfly, I sense your
frustration here, all right; And I understand the point
you're making,.

MR. PFEIPFLY: Yeah.

JUDGE COCHERES: But, guite frankly, having
zher address is not going to help you.

I MR. PFEIFLY: I don't want her personal
gaddzess, Your Henor. I just wanted the work station hére,

the address that she gave for the public record.

JUDGE COCHERES: I understand that, sir; but,

(again, it's not going to help you. Mr. Kazee is more likely

i
i
!
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ito be able to help you.

MR. PPEIFLY: He's her attorney.

JUDGE COCHERES: No, he is not  Let me go

Verizor has the contract to render telephone

i k‘ ‘

tover a little framework here.
i

t

{

service to the Conmmonwealth agencies generally. However, as

3

ipart of their responsibilities, they are rendering servics

to the Department of Corrections. 1In order te do that, they
use Verizon Select Services, an affiliated company that is
headgquartered in Texas. That's where Mr. Kazee is.

They also use Shawntech, which is the onsite

fadministrator; and they use T-Netix, now known as Securus,
jfor equipment. That's a team of people and companies,

‘basically.‘ Ms. Breslin is in charge of that -- for lack of
a betrter way of putting it and basad on her explanations -

she's generally in charge of leading that teamn.

But, for you to go up the chain of command

fand try and start wizh her ¢r her office, they're not

prepared to deal with inmate cemplaints, all right? Mr.
Kazee is the attorney representing VSSI.

MR. PFEIFLY: Mm-hmm.

JUDGE COCHERES: If anybody's office is
prepared to deal with service complaints, it should be Mr.
Kazee. |

am I right, Mr, Kazee?

COMMONWEALTH BEPORTING GOMPANY (717 761-7150
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MR, KAZEE: Yes, Judge, that's finse.

JUDGE COTHERES: All right.

MR, PFEIFLY: S0 if 1 write to Mr. Kazee

{about these complaints that I have here that I'm not

satisfied with, he will go and check it out to make sure

H .

i . . .. ) .

‘that what I'm saying is legit. And then he would issue the

reimpursement 1f It turns out to be what I'm saving is

flcorrect; is that what you're telling me?

cUDGE COCEERES: I'm telling you that it

|lwould be his duty to have those things investigated.

Incidentally, I've known Mr. Kazee for many, many vears,

long before he was ever a member of the VSS8I staff:; and I
have enough confidence in him as an attorney that, if his
ﬁliént owed the money, he'd tell thenr that they owed the
money. |
| Now, if you want Mr. Kazee's address, that's
available to you . |
MR. PFEIFLY: I have it here, 600 Hidden

Ridge; is that correct?

JUDGE COCHERES: Irving, Texas?

MR. PFEIFLY: Irving, Texzxas, yes.

JUDGE COCHERES: Right. I1If you look at the
documents that my office sends you, they send copieé to Mr.

Kazee. So that’s listed on our certificate of service,

except we don't have to call it a certificate. We call it

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761-7150
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the parties list, all right?

MR, PFEIFLY: Okay. It‘s é mystery té me
‘that, you know, the publick:ecord I can't gex. kBu: we have
Ethe phone book. 1I'11 get it that way. But anyway, you
knaw; I apprec¢iate that. I've got a whole new perspective
on organized crime. |

JUDGE COCHERES: All right. Now, here's a
perspective you don't have. After many months, we have
’finally completed all of the hearings relaned‘ta not only
ysﬁx complaint but all of the inmates who signed your
complaint and the inmates who submitted their own compléintS'
including Mr. Taylor, Mr. Flood, and Mxr. Trevino. sé tdday

is the last day of hearings in this ecase, and that's a very

limportant landmark for you and the other inmates.

The reason that's important is that now I get
to make a decision in this case, énﬁ I have the opportunity
to discuss briefs, legal briefs. Now, I don't particularly
think I need them. I've hedard these issues in great detail

in many other cases.

I will also tell you that, ¢urrently, eight

lor nine of my decisions are pending Commission review even

as we speak; and I am hopeful, albeit I can't tell you when
hecause they are my boess and I'm rot allowed to talk for

them, I am hopeful well before the end of year the

s iCommission will tell me how many mistakes I really:made in
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the decisions that I've issued so far and give as guidance

on what relationship in terms of providing service that

iT=Hetix, VS8S8I, and Verizon are reguired to meet, what

standards shouid they meet. When they co that, trust me,

I'11 follow whatever they +tell me. I've given them lots of

ffideas.

But, in the meantime, I'm responsible for
writing the decisiqn in this case. Because there are 50
many inmates, it will be a long time. T'm supposed to have
at leést 90 days from thé close of the record. Today will
no% be the close of the record. 1t will not be the close of
the record because my couréyreporter is allowed 21 days to
write the transcript for this case, and I'm certainly not
gaing to vlose the record before she produces'a transciipt.

After that point, I will need at least 90

days to decide this case because it's a big record, because

although many of you said the same things and raised
problems I've heard many times before, scme of you were a
little different; and I'm supposed toe pay attention to those

details. So T will have to review closely what each inmate

produced and testified to. I expect it's going to take me

ionger than 90 days to write this decision. My best
guesstimate is you will not see it before the beginning of

the new year, which, given 3G days from today, would have

 been true anyway. How much into the new year, I can't tell

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 7617150
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yoau; but this 18$ going to take some time to do.

Do you havé any ccmments, Mr. pPfeifly, or

iquescions about that?
i MR. BFEIFLY: No. No, Your Honor.

; JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. Because obviously all
the inmates cén’t be on this phone call, I will probably

send out a letter very specifically giving the record close

date simply because tha:t's the only way I have of netifying

all the pa:ties because the inma:es are just generally not
available far this kind of procedure. |

Mr. McCaslin énd Mr. Taylor, do you have
anything else for me? |

MR. McCASLIN: No, sir.

MR. TAYLOR: No, sir.

) JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. Counselor, M.

Lehman, Ms. Edmonds, ¢o you have anything further?
MR, LEKMAN: (Mo response.)}
MS. EDMONDE: I do not.

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Kazee.

MR. KAZEE: I do not.  Thank you.

JUDGE COCHERES: All xight. 1 think the

linmates have done a pretty good job of explaining what their

concerns are. I'm going to be guite candid. I have

_generaily‘nat been sympathetic to people whose family

rembers use cordless phones or cell phenes. There are just

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {T17) 7617150
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limits in the technology we cannot overcome with those

iitems. I have been concerned about disconnects; and I have

directed the company in the past -~ both companies, as a
matter of fact -~ to make refunds of connecticon fees thas I
didn't think were necessar:ly Justified. 1 have, in fact,

penalized some of the companies and at least T-Netix in the

fpa3t; L don't know whether any of the record justifies the

llassessment of a penalty.

But those are the things I have done. I have
to look at the record to find out what is justified in this
case.

Thank you all for coming, and I appreciate

your help. I'm going to disconnect my line which will

disconnect everybody from everybody except whoever Ms.

[ Edmonds 1s connected to. I'm going to go off the record.

{Whereupon, at 21:53 a.m., the
hearing was adjourned.)

LR
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